
I am Avery Friedman. I have been litigating employment, housing and public 

accommodations cases for over forty years and have taught employment law here in 

Ohio and throughout the United States. [Exhibit A] 

 

Neither federal nor Ohio law offers statutory protections against same sex, sexual 

orientation or related cases. We were successful in prevailing in an employment case 

against Cuyahoga County which discriminated against a county employee because of 

her same-sex significant other. That litigation was successful because it was a 

challenge under the equal protection clause of the Fourteenth Amendment to the 

Constitution of the United States. [Exhibit B] 

 

Our experience in employment and housing is that most discrimination cases arise out 

of the private sector. With some very limited exceptions, private discrimination cannot 

be challenged under the Constitution of the United States or Ohio. In the absence of 

legislation such as that provided under S.B. 11, there are no viable means by which a 

victim of this form of discrimination can vindicate her or his rights when faced with bias 

in the workplace, the housing market or in places of public accommodations.  
























